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MEETING on 9 October (6.00 pm for 6.30 pm start)

   
  Bulletin   Volume; 29    Issue  No; 7  9 October 2018

 

PARTNERS WELCOME

MEMBERS OF CHATSWOOD ROTARY CLUB 
WILL JOIN US TONIGHT.

Guest Speaker - Duncan Lapsley
Topic; “Barangaroo Precinct - History and Remediation of 

Site.”

SUMMARY OF EXPERIENCE
Senior Project Manager - Lendlease Building, Sydney, Australia. Jan 2007 – 

Present
•	 National Engineering Manager - Bovis Lend Lease, April 1999 - Dec 2006
•	 Engineering Manager, VSL Nth America, (VP) VSL Corporation, USA. Jan 

1994 to Oct 1997                     
•	 Managing Director, VSL Hong Kong, Hong Kong, ( “Bouygues Group”), April 

1992 to January 1994:    
•	 Technical Manager, VSL Hong Kong, Hong Kong, March 1988 to April 1992:     
•	 Taylor Thomson Whitting, Engineers, March 1982 to Feb 1988:

Key Projects – Re-developments 
•	 Sunshine	Plaza,	Maroochydore,	QLD	-	$320M	(Owner	GPT	and	LLIM),	2016-

17, 
•	 Lakeside	Joondalup,	Perth,	West	Australia	-	$350M	(Owner	Future	Fund	and	

APPF),	2011-15,
•	 Charlestown	Shopping	Centre,	Newcastle,	NSW	-		$380M	(Owner	GPT),	
 2007-10.
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PRESIDENT RICHARD GREEN’S REPORT
At	the	last	meeting	we	had	Lindsay	May	as	the	guest	
speaker	.He	is	a	member	of	the	Lane	Cove	Rotary	Club.
He	gave	a	very	interesting	talk	that	covered	only	a	small	
number	of	the	experiences	he	has	had	from	many	years	
of	sailing	in	offshore	races.

 As	both	Stuart	and	Ted	had	returned	from	long	holidays	
we	were	able	to	have	them	at	the	meeting	and	to	
recognise  the contributions they have both made to the 
club.

We	hope	they	will	both	become	active	friends	of	the	club.

In	the	next	few	years	the	club	will	need	the	support	of	the	friends	and	partners	of	
the club.

It	was	good	to	see	both	Sandy	and	Meg	and	a	number	of	partners	also	at	the	
meeting.	I	refer	you	to	the	messages	the	club	has	received	from	Stuart	and	Ted.

At	the	next	meeting	on	9	October		Duncan	Lapsley	will	continue	the	talk	on	the	
construction	of	Barangaroo.	He	will	speak	about	the	history	and	remediation	of	
the site.

Also	we	will	have	Dr	Roberts	from	RNSH	to	give	us	a	description	of	the	head	coil.
We	will	present	her	with	a	cheque	for		$15,000	on	behalf	of	the	4	rotary	clubs.The	
Pink	Ladies	will	contribute	$55,000.	In	the	future	we		hope	we	might	be	able	to	
make	a	further	contribution	

We	are	presently	looking	for	an	applicant	for	RYLA.		If	anyone	has	a	likely	
applicant	contact	Ian	Robertson		(See	page	16	for	more	information).

I	have	sent	out	a	survey	to	establish	the	number	of	members	we	are	likely	to	
have	in	2019/2020/2021.This	will	help	us	give	a	clear	direction	for	the	club	in	
2019/2020.	It	is	my	hope	the	club	will	continue	as	is.

Richard Green

President.
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Advise		Attendance	Officer,	Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 or email avis@
amcomms.com.au before 10.00am SATURDAY before the meeting. 
You	must	pay	for	your	meal	if	you	are	absent	without	an	apology	by	the deadline. 
Special dietary requirements you or Guests?  please also advise Avis.

LAST MEETING - 25 SEPTEMBER  2018

     
13	 October	 Sue	Ward
25		 October	 Ian	Garrard
31	 October	 Allan	Farrar

November - No birthdays!!!!!
	 	 	 							25	 December	 Malcolm	Pilcher		

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 25 Attendance Percentage 72.00%

Members Present 18 Make-ups 0
Apologies 7 Guests Attending 2
Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Attending 9

Guest	Speaker 1 Visiting Rotarians 1

COMING BIRTHDAYS 

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS

Date Meeting Program Inroduction and 
Vote of Thanks

9 October Duncan Lapsley - Barangaroo Precinct - 
History	and	Remediation	of	Site

Malcolm Pilcher

23	October Prof	Philip	O’Connell.	Organ	and	Tissue	
Donation

Neil	Howie

13	November District	Governors	Official	Club	Visit.	
DG	Susan	Wakefield

President
 Richard Green

27 November Father Christopher Gardiner
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THANKS to STUART and SANDY FRITH and
 TED and MEG ANDERSON

Letter of thanks from Ted and Meg Anderson

Dear Richard,
Meg	and	I	would	like	to	thank	you	and	the	Rotary	club	of	Roseville	Chase	
sincerely	for	the	lovely	flowers	and	wine	but	also	for	all	those	wonderful	times	we	
have	shared	with	club	members	over	the	last	19	years.

In	1994	during	Norm	Gibsons	Presidency	I	was	invited	as	a	guest	speaker	to	talk	
about	Quality	Assurance	and	ISO	accreditation	on	which	I	was	focussed	at	the	
time	and	I	was	fascinated	by	the	eclectic	mix	of	members	I	met	including	Geoff	
Young	loud	and	laughing,	Wendy	Phillips	doing	one	arm	push	ups	,	Chris	Mculloch	
who	thought	he	was	a	rabbit	(or	was	it	a	bear?),	Norm	Gibson	who	was	judge	
and	jury,	Richard	Wilmott	ringmaster	and	John	Hammond	doing	the	haka	who	all	
seemed	to	be	having	so	much	fun	despite	their	diversity	and	circus	behaviour.

Six	years	later	when	I	retired	I	joined	the	golf	club	to	learn	golf	and	the	Rotary	club	
to	learn	the	secrets	of	such	mirth.

Golf	was	an	abject	failure	although	I	still	enjoy	a	social	hit	but	Rotary	was	an	
instant	joy	with	so	many	new	people	to	meet	and	so	many	new	things	to	learn.

Fortunately	I	discovered	some	quieter	souls	like	Ross	Symons,	Neil	Howie,Cliff	
Garrett,	Bob	Clarke,an	old	colleague	in	Peter	McKeown	and	John	Hartley.
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After	19	years	I	feel	as	if	I	have	only	scratched	the	surface.

Needless	to	say	Meg	and	I	have	thoroughly	enjoyed	the	Rotary	experience,	
,guest	speakers	stories,	conferences	and	parties	and	feel	that	we	are	all	the	
richer	for	it.

We	wish	the	club	every	success	and	will	be	pleased	to	remain	on	the	“friends”list	
for	as	long	as	you	will	have	us.

Ted and Meg Anderson

Letter of thanks from Stuart and Sandy Frith.
                                                 1/35	Rosalind	St.																																																																																																																													

CAMMERAY.	NSW.	2062
27 September 2018

The President,
Rotary	Club	of	Roseville	Chase,
PO	Box	105,
ROSEVILLE	2069.	NSW.

Dear Richard,

On	behalf	of	Sandie	and	myself	I	would	like	to	express	our	very	sincere	
gratitude	to	you	and	the	members	of	the	Club	for	the	very	moving	statements	
and	comments	made	during	this	week’s	meeting	in	respect	to	our	longstanding	
involvement	with	the	Club.	In	particular	the	bouquet	of	beautiful	flowers	and	the	
very	fine	bottle	wine	were	very	much	appreciated.

As	I	indicated	in	my	response,	the	Club	has	been	a	large	part	of	our	lives	for	28	
years	and	during	that	time	we	have	made	a	wide	range	of	very	wonderful	friends	
through	our	association	with	a	fine	body	of	like	minded,	community	focused	
members.	During	that	28	years	there	have	been	many	memorable	times	of	
fun	and	fellowship	as	we	as	a	Club	achieved	much	in	our	efforts	to	uphold	the	
principles	of	Rotary	and	advance	Rotary’s	contribution	to	our	society.	These	
memories	will	stay	with	us	for	many	a	long	year.

As	Friends	of	Rotary	we	will	obviously	be	maintaining	our	contact	with	the	Club	
and	look	forward	to	assisting	where	we	can	in	the	Club’s	future	endeavours.

Many	thanks	again,
Yours	in	Rotary,
Stuart Frith
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MEETING 23rd  OCTOBER 2018
                      ORGAN AND TISSUE DONATION  

GUEST SPEAKER– PROFESSOR PHILIP O’CONNELL

Previous	Dinner	Bulletins	have	carried	the	story	of	a	kidney	organ	donation	to	the	
grandson	of	Maurie	and	De	Stack,	from	Taree.	

As	a	former	District	Governor,	Maurie	is	seeking	to	mobilise	all	Rotary	Clubs	in	
Australia	to	urge	families	to	register	and	discuss	their	organ	and	tissue	donation	
decisions to help save more lives. 

We	are	very	fortunate	to	have	Professor	O’Connell	as	our	Guest	Speaker,	an	
international	expert	on	organ	transplant	research	and	on	the	critical	need	for	
organ	and	tissue	donations.	More	than	1,500	Australians	are	currently	awaiting	
transplant treatment.

Professor	O’Connell	is	a	Professor	of	Medicine	at	the	University	of	Sydney,	
Director	of	Transplantation	at	Westmead	Hospital	and	a	founding	Director	of	the	
Centre	for	Transplant	and	Renal	Research	at	the	Westmead	Institute	of	Medical	
Research.

Professor	O’Connell	is	a	Past	President	of	the	international	professional	body	-		
The	Transplantation	Society	and	was	a	guest	speaker	at	the	Rotary	International	
Convention in Seoul in May 2016.

He	was	a	member	of	the	Australian	Government	Organ	Donor	Task	Force	that	
recommended	the	establishment	of	the	Australian	Organ	and	Tissue	Authority	
to	oversee	organ	donation	in	Australia.	He	is	committed	to	the	establishment	of	
ethical	solutions	to	the	world	wide	organ	shortage.

This	is	an	ideal	opportunity	for	us,	our	families	and	friends	to	hear	what	we	need	
to	know	about	making	a	decision	that	may	help	save	more	lives.

Please bring as many visitors as you can to give this important speaker 
a strong audience. Let Avis or Neil know if you intend to bring guests as 
soon as you can so that we can have an early gauge of numbers.

We have informed many Clubs in the District of Professor O’Connell’s 
evening and invited their members, partners and friends to attend out 
meeting.  For catering purposes, heir attendance numbers must be 
received by FRIDAY 19 OCTOBER, 2018.
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Rotary International Zone 8 Institute – Hobart
14 – 16 September 2018

Notice calling for Proposed Resolutions and Proposed 
New Institute Committee(s)

Resolved that	this	Conference	urges	Australian	District	Governors	on	an	ongoing	
basis	to	encourage	their	clubs	to	promote	DonateLife	Week	each	year	including	
the	issue	of	a	press	release	to	their	local	media.
Further resolved	that	this	Conference	set	up	a	committee	with	the	terms	of	
reference	and	membership	below.

Reason for Proposed Resolution
The	Organ	and	Tissue	Authority	(OTA)	leads	the	implementation	of	the	Australian	
Government’s	national	program	for	increasing	organ	and	tissue	donation	for	
transplantation. 

1	organ	&	tissue	donor	can	save	and	transform	the	lives	of	many	people.	With	
around	1,400	Australians	waitlisted	for	a	life-saving	transplant	at	any	one	time,	
and	a	further	11,000	people	on	dialysis,	the	generous	act	of	organ	and	tissue	
donation	has	a	far	reaching	effect,	changing	the	lives	of	both	transplant	recipients	
and	their	families.	

Under the national program introduced in 2009, Australia has doubled the 
number	of	organ	donors	&	increased	the	number	of	transplant	recipients	by	75%;	
however,	our	consent	rate	has	remained	stable	at	around	60%.

Lifting	our	national	consent	rate	is	fundamental	to	saving	more	lives	through	
transplantation.	This	can	be	achieved	by	increasing	the	number	of	people	on	
the	Australian	Organ	Donor	Register	and	the	number	of	families	who	know	each	
other’s	donation	decision.	

Registration	has	a	direct	influence	on	higher	consent	rates.	90%	of	families	agree	
to	donation	when	their	loved	one	is	a	registered	donor.	The	consent	rate	drops	
to	44%	when	the	deceased	is	not	a	registered	donor	and	the	family	has	no	prior	
knowledge	of	their	wishes.	

Currently	1	in	3	Australians	has	joined	the	Register.	Rotary	has	an	opportunity	to	
partner	with	the	OTA	to	encourage	more	Australians	to	register	to	save	lives.

To optimise every potential organ and tissue donation, DonateLife Week, at 
end	of	July	each	year	aims	to	encourage	Australians	to	join	the	Australian	Organ	
Donor	Register	and	to	share	their	decision	with	loved	ones.		

The	strength	of	the	proposal	is	that	it:
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•	 costs	Rotary	nothing
•	 simply	involves	
 o the DG passing on the press release and at his or her option included  
	 	 reference	to	it	in	PETS/district	assemblies
 o the club president including his or her name and the club name in   
	 	 front	of	a	suggested	quotation	and	then	emailing	the	press	release	to			
  the local media
•	 provides	great	media	coverage	right	across	Australia	for	Rotary
•	 will	save	lives.by	increasing	organ	donation	rates	in	Australia.

Effect of ProposedResolution
We have Rotary clubs in most communities throughout Australia. By those clubs 
issuing	a	Press	Release	prepared	each	year	by	the	proposed	committee,	we	can	
greatly	increase	the	reach	of	DonateLife	Week.
We	can	thus	help	to	change	the	lives	of	those	who	are	waiting	desperately	for	a	
transplant,	whilst	enhancing	our	own	national	image.

PROPOSED NEW INSTITUTE COMMITTEE
Title 		 DonateLife	Week	Committee
Object		 Promotion	of	Rotary	support	for	DonateLife	Week	each	year
Responsibilities
Preparation	of	annual	Press	Release	for	issue	to	local	media	by	Rotary	Clubs	in	
Australia	prior	to	DonateLife	week	each	year;	liaison	with	DG’s	for	the	distribution	
of	that	Press	Release	amongst	their	clubs;	promotion	of	any	other	activities	
during	DonateLife	week	as	seem	appropriate.
Membership
1	PDG;	1	rep	of	the	DG’s;	1	rep	of	the	DGE’s;	1	rep	of	the	DGN’s;	1	rep	of	the	
Organ & Tissue Authority 
Initial	Membership	–	PDG	Maurie	Stack	(3	year	term	to	30	June	2021);	DG	
Lorraine	Coffey	District	9650	(1	year	term	to	30	June	2019);	DGE	Wayne	Milnes	
District	9465	(2	year	term	to	30	June	2020);	DGN	David	Jones	District	9520	(3	
year	term	to	30	June	2021);	Laura	Morrissey	from	Organ	&	Tissue	Authority.
Ongoing	Membership	–	PDG	to	be	elected	each	3	years	at	the	Rotary	Institute	
for	3	year	term;	rep	of	DGN’s	to	be	appointed	by	their	group	each	year	for	a	3	
year	term;	rep	of	the	Organ	&	Tissue	Authority	to	be	appointed	by	the	Authority.

Signature:  
Name:	Maurie	Stack
Position:	PDG	(2015/16)	 District:	9650	 Date:17/5/2018

Proposed	Resolutions	and	Proposed	New	Committees	must	be	received	by	22nd	
July 2018. Completed Form/s should be sent to PDG Ken Hall           Mail:  PO 
Box	265,	Tamworth	NSW	2340
Email	(as	a	signed	attachment):	hallkr@bigpond.net.au	
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Title	of	presentation
Subtitle	if	needed

Our National Launch 

ORGAN AND	TISSUE	DONATION
THE	FACTS	AND	HOW	ROTARY	CAN	HELP

One	organ	and	tissue	donor	can	transform	the	
lives	of	10	or	more	people.

The current situation in Australia
 Around	1,400	Australians	are	waitlisted	for	a	transplant.	

 A	further	11,000	patients	are	on	dialysis
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BUNNINGS BBQ SCHEDULED

NO DATES SCHEDULED AT PRESENT

IMPORTANT ROTARY DATES - 2018 AND 2019

• 13 November 2018  District Governors Official Visit to Club
• 16 March 2019   PETS (President Elect Training)
• 29, 30, 31 March 2019   District Conference, Newcastle
• 14 April 2019    District Assembly (Board for 2019/20 to attend)
• 1-5 June 2019   Rotary International Convention, Hamburg,   

     Germany
• 29 June 2019   District 9685 Change Over Dinner

IMPORTANT INFORMATION REGARDING APOLOGIES

Apologies, Attendance by Guests and Dietary requirements

1	 The	Golf	Club	demands	from	Attendance	Officer,	AVIS,	final	attendance	figures	
and	any	special	dietary	needs,	of	ALL attending at our meetings, by  11.00 
am on Saturday before	the	meeting	-	the	number	of	meals	prepared	and	
served, and the table settings, may be based on this number.by the Club

					Its	embarrassing	to		AVIS	in	his	catering	discussions	with	the	Club,	if	he	has	
not	been	advised	that	invited	guests	will	be	attending	and	the	number,	as		
potentially	there	may	be	no	meals	available	for	them.

2 The deadline for apologies, advice of your guests and any dietary needs 
to Attendance Officer Avis Manoukian, is therefore before 10.00 am on 
Saturday before the meeting.
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SOCIAL EVENING - TETA RESTAURANT ROSEVILLE 
CHASE

 

MEMBERS, PARTNERS 
AND FRIENDS

Dine Out Dinner....... 
Teta’s Lebanese Restaurant , RosevilleChase.

         Tuesday 30th October at 6.30.pm

								It	will	be	in	Banquet	form	and	cost	$49.00	per	Person.				
Drinks	are	BYO	Wine	with	corkage	as	they	are	Licensed.

          RSVP -  5.00PM TUESDAY 23 OCTOBER
email	me	if	you	would	like	to	attend	.

               Sue Ward - email dewards@bigpond.net.au

Parking at the rear off Malga Avenue or opposite side of Warringah 
Freeway, adjacent to the Community Centre
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THREE MONTHS CLUB - ROLLING  CALENDAR
OCTOBER 2018

Date Day Event

9 Tuesday RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm. Duncan Lapsley, 
Barangaroo Precinct - History and Remediation of 
Site.
Visit from Chatswood Rotary Club.

21 Sunday Graffiti	Removal	Day

23 Tuesday Board	Meeting	5.00	pm
RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm.	Professor	Philip	
O,Connor, Organ & Tissue Donation and Registration. 
“Donate	Life”

30 Tuesday Dinner out at Teta Restaurant, Roseville Chase.
6.30	pm	BYO.	$	49	per	head	plus	corkage.

NOVEMBER 2018
Date Day Event
13 Tuesday RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm 

District Governor, Susan Wakefield -Official Club visit.
Update from Barry Anderson onErmera East Timor 
Water Project

27 Tuesday Board	Meeting	5.00	pm
RCRC Club Meeting 6.30 pm. 

DECEMBER 2018
4 Tuesday Annual	General	Meeting	and	Election	of	President	Elect	

and		Board	for	2019/20,	
11 Tuesday CHRISTMAS	PARTY	-	PARTNERS	NIGHT.

Details	to	follow.
18 Tuesday No Meeting - Club in recess
25 Tuesday No Meeting - Club in recess. Christmas Day
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ROTARY CLUB OF CHATSWOOD
70TH ANNIVERSAY

The	Rotary	Club	of	Chatswood	Inc	was	chartered	on	29	July,	
1948	and	has	been	continuously	active	in	its	communities	for	
over the last 70 years.

On Friday 30 November 2018,	the	club	will	be	celebrating	its	70	years	of	Rotary.	
We	have	enjoyed	the	company	of	the	Chatswood	Rotarians	at	some	of	our	
meetings	over	the	past	year,	and	when	we	attended	their	meeting	earlier	this	year.

Full	details	of	the	anniversary	dinner	will	be	provided	in	due	course	by	the	
Chatswood	Club,	but	members	are	requested	to	diarise	the	date	now	so	that	you	
wont	have	any	conflicts	of	commitments	if	you	intend	attending	the	dinner.

  On Sunday 21 October 2018
 It’s time to take ownership. 

The	2018	Graffiti	Removal	Day	will	be	with	us	in	three	week’s	time	–	Sunday	21st
October.	Web	link	and	promo	picture	below.
Unfortunately	my	Graffiti	Busters	Buddy,	Peter	Lefmann	will	be	away	on	The	Day.
A	double	disappointment	because	Peter	is	also	our	Invaluable	Graffiti	Busters
Trailer	towing	man.

Please let me know if you are able to join me on the day –	and	you	have	a	tow
bar	that	will	enable	us	to	tow	the	trailer	(the	trailer	is	kept	in	storage	at
Chatswood)

All	Members	are	welcome	to	join	this	worthwhile	community	activity	–	probably
2-3	hours	on	the	Sunday	morning.

We are also looking for ‘site nominations’ – graffiti sites to be cleaned up
(generally	painted	over).	I	have	a	few	minor	sites	on	my	‘to	do’	list	–	but	our
Roseville,	Roseville	Chase	area	is	currently	relatively	clear	of	vandal	abuses.
I	also	plan	to	contact	the	Chatswood	Club,	to	see	if	their	members	have	identified
any sites.

Please	let	me	know	soon	–	we	need	to	register	sites	with	the	GRD	organisers
asap..
Peter	Lewis
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LAST BELROSE BUNNINGS BBQ
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TALDUMANDE YOUTH SERVICE
DONATING AND COLLECTING TOILETRY PRODUCTS

The	Rotary	Club	of	Beecroft	have	commenced	a	local	community	project	which	
is	to	supply	Taldumande	Youth	Services	with	toiletry	starter	packs	for	homeless	
children/youth.	The	toiletry	packs	will	comprise	of	the	basics	that	are	required	
when	someone	comes	in	off	the	streets	and	into	Taldumunde’s	care.

Taldumande	do	such	great	work	for	our	local	children	and	given	they	provide	
services	to	the	homeless	youth	on	the	streets	in	your	suburb,	I	was	wondering	if	
you,	your	club	members	and	friends	would	like	to	get	involved	in	collecting	and	
donating	toiletry	products	for	this	campaign.

This	campaign	was	published	over	the	weekend	and	the	collection	will	continue	
until	3rd	November,	thereafter	we	will	put	the	packs	together	in	the	toiletry	bags	
we	have	ordered	and	deliver	them	to	Taldumande.	We	are	aiming	for	500	kits	
which	will	supply	Taldumande	for	one	year	(based	on	current	figures)

If	your	club	does	become	involved,	I	will	of	course	include	your	clubs	name	in	all	
media	pertaining	to	this	community	project	during	the	campaign	and	thereafter.	
I	will	further	come	to	you	to	pick	up	the	items	you	collect/donate.

Useful	items	for	each	pack	that	we	are	looking	to	collect	are:-
Roll	on	deodorant	(female	and	male)
Shampoo,	Conditioner,	Face	Wipes,	Razors,	Shaving	Cream
Body Wash, Body Lotion, Toothbrush, Toothpaste, Tampons
Bars	of	Soap
New	and	unused	sample/travel-size	items	that	you	may	have	collected	from	
hotels	are	perfect

To	view	our	social	media	post	regarding	this	campaign,	click	here
https://www.facebook.com/246247579045147/posts/737401819929718/

If	you	can	also	share	this	Facebook	post	so	we	can	achieve	a	wider	reach,	I	
would	be	very	grateful.	If	you	already	have,	thank	you.

I	look	forward	to	hearing	from	you.

Kind Regards,

Anne	Wright	|	Director	of	Public	Image	|	Rotary	Club	of	Beecroft
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Note	from	Editor.	Aplogies,	the	image	has	not	reproduced	very	clearly	with	such	
a	dark	background.



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin  17

ROTARY LEARNING INSTITUTE
21 OCTOBER & 4 NOVEMBER, 2018

RLI	bolsters	retention	by	arming	participants	with	the	knowledge	and	skills	they	
need	to	operate	effectively	and	confidently	as	Rotarians.

You	have	the	chance	to	strengthen	your	club	by	sending	members	to	RLI	49,	to	be	
held on Sundays 21 October and 4 November at the Thornleigh office. 
 
Cost	is	$75	per	head	(which	we	encourage	clubs	to	pay	on	behalf	of	Rotarians)	
and includes lunch, teas and all course material. 
 
Please	actively	promote	the	benefits	of	this	course	to	your	members	and	
encourage	attendance;	we	know	that	just	announcing	it	is	not	as	effective.	
 
I	have	attached	the	outline	program	for	your	information.
 
Please register at  rli.rotarydistrict9685.org.au
 
Members	who	have	completed	Part	1	of	the	course	earlier	should	contact	me	
directly	for	registration	on	Part	2.
 
Yours	in	Rotary	Learning	and	Development,

Editor’s	Note;
I	have	the	program	for	the	2	days	if	any	member	is	interested	in	attending.
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For	Bookings:	foundationdinner.rotarydistrict9685.org.au
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CROMEHURST SPECIAL SCHOOL
ASSISTANCE WITH SCOUT JAMBOREE - ADELAIDE

Elyse	Lenehan,	is	a	university	student	and	a	Rover	who	assists	the	Cromehurst	
Scout Group.  The Group is planning to attend a Scout Jamboree in Adelaide.  At 
the	last	Board	meeting	the	Board	agreed	to	donate	$200	towards	the	cost	of		4	
scouts	and	Elyse’s	attendance	at	the	Jamboree	with	the	Group,	.

Following	is	a	short	article	contributed	by	Elyse	about	the	Scout	group.

1st	Cromehurst	Scout	Group	(Motto:	Unica	et	progressus	–	Unique	and	going	
forward)	is	a	special	needs	scout	group,	catering	towards	medium	and	high	
functioning	youth	with	disabilities.	Cromehurst	members	range	from	16	to	early	
30s	and	participate	in	a	modified	version	of	the	Scouts	Australia	programme.	

Cromehurst	aims	to	develop	the	social	skills	and	independence	of	the	scouts,	
with	the	members	being	supported	through	the	activities.	In	2019,	Cromehurst	is	
expanding	to	include	a	Venturer	unit,	to	enable	some	of	the	members	to	continue	
to	work	towards	their	goals.	Many	of	the	members	have	been	with	Cromehurst	
for	years,	and	the	creation	of	a	venturer	unit	allows	these	members	to	continue	
with	the	scouting	movement,	whilst	providing	them	with	the	support	of	1st	
Cromehurst.	The	members	of	1st	Cromehurst	participate	in	a	range	of	activities	
catered	to	the	needs	of	the	individual	scouts.	Examples	of	activities	include;	
water	activities,	short,	medium	and	long-distance	hikes,	camp	craft	(tent	care,	
basic	camp	skills	etc)	and	often	attends	various	camps..	
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ROTARY YOUTH LEADERSHIP AWARDS (RYLA)
CALL FOR NOMINATIONS 

 Its	time	to	think	about	young	people	who	may	
be	suitable	to,	and	benefit	from,	attendance	at	
RYLA	in	January	next	year.

RYLA	is	an	award	that	a	Rotary	Club	gives	
to	celebrate	and	reward	the	outstanding	

contribution	of	one	or	more	young	persons	aged	between	21	and	27	in	the	local	
community.

RYLA	is	a	week-long,	live-in	“life	changing”	experience	for	90+	young	adults	who	
are	in	the	early	stages	of	their	career	-	sponsored	by	District	9685	Rotary	Clubs.

This	week-long	RYLA	experience	is	an	intensive	time	of	nonstop	activity	and	
interaction.

RYLA	is	held	in	January	each	year.	Applicants	need	to	be	prepared	to	research	
current	issues	and	seek	solutions	through	debate	and	planning.	This	is	a	
rewarding	week	of	teamwork	that	can	be	taxing	for	some.
Applicants	are	nominated,	interviewed	and	sponsored	by	the	Roseville	Chase	
Rotary Club. 

How	to	apply?	Applications	are	available	online	or	you	can	download	a	copy	from	
the	website:	www.d9685ryla.org.au

More	information	is	available	at	www.RYLA.rotarydistrict9685.org.au

Every	member	is	encouraged	to	think	about	any	one	they	consider	may	be	an	
appropriate	nomination	for	this	Award.

Please	advise	David	Brand	with	the	name	of	anyone	who	you	consider	could	
benefit	from	attandance	at	RYLA	2019,	so	that	he	can	follow	up	with	contact	and	
interview	of	them,	to	determine	if	they	would	be	a	suitable	nomination	from	this	
Club.
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CAREVAN - BLACKTOWN

At	our	Club’s	suggestion,	Carevan	Blacktown	submitted	an	application	for	a	
community	federal	grant.	
The		project	has	been	endorsed	by	the	Greenway	Stronger	Communities	
Programme	Consultation	Committee	to	proceed	with	the	application	process.

The	application	has	got		through	round	one	and	Carevan	Blacktown	is		submitting	
more	details	.	The	project	has	been	endorsed	by	the	Committee	to	the	value	of	
$10,000.

If	they	are	successful	Carevan	Blacktown	will	have	sufficient	funds	to	purchase	a	
new	second	hand	van.

MUNA 2019

 
MUNA 2019 EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST OPEN TUESDAY 16 OCTOBER 

2018 ROTARY CLUB SPONSORSHIP 

The	Rotary	Club	of	Epping	is	pleased	to	announce	that	the	2019	Northern	
Sydney	Model	United	Nations	Assembly	(MUNA)	will	be	held	on	the	weekend	of	
15	and	16	June	at	Epping	Boys	High	School,	213	Vimiera	Rd	Eastwood.

	Expressions	of	Interest	will	open	for	schools	within	the	District	on	Tuesday	16	
October, closing Friday 7 December 2018. 
This program has historically been strongly supported by schools and clubs 
within	the	District.	We	invite	your	club	to	sponsor	a	student	team	to	attend	this	
prestigious	event,	with	the	opportunity	for	the	winning	team	to	attend	the	National	
MUNA Competition in Canberra in August 2019.

Due to the popularity of the program, the 2019 event will 
only accept a maximum of TWO (2) teams per school, with 
a maximum of 44 teams able to participate in MUNA.

Please	note:	The	first	44	teams	to	submit	their	full	registration	will	be	accepted.
Full registration includes: 
•	Completed	full	online	registration	form.	
•	Completed	permission	forms	submitted.	
•	Payment	received.	
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Committees 
for 2018 - 2019

Club Administration   Director PP Greg Muldoon
 Programs	 	 	 	 Chair;	Norm	Gibson,	
 Public Relations   Greg Muldoon, Ross Symons

Vocational, Community & International Service 
      Director PP Peter Lewis
      Bob	Warland,	Grant	Campbell,	Avis	Manoukian
 Vocational Service    
 Community Service  
 International Service

Youth Service   Director David Brand
               Ian	Fraser,		ian	Robertson,	Greg	Bell,	John	Hartley
 

Rotary Foundation & Funding Director PP Neil Howie
      Mike	Harrowell,	Malcolm	Pilcher,	Cliff	Garrett,	Arthur		 	
      Marshall
           

Membership and Social Director; Sue Ward
      Allan	Farrar,	Lori	Farrar,	Peter	McKeown,	Di	Wilkinson
 

Sergeant-at-Arms  Ian	Garrard

Attendance Officer  Avis	Manoukian

Bulletin Editor   Ross Symons

Risk Management  Allan Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club Verification Officers  Peter	Lefmann,	Diana	Wilkinson

 Welfare Chair   Diana	Wilkinson
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All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary	suppliers	of	function	
equipment

Complimentary	storage	of	our	graffiti	trailer

Complimentary	printing	by	Clarke	
Murphy Printing

MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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